
 
Mullinahone Community Council 

Community Meeting Minutes 
 

Date:  19th October 2022 

Venue:  Knocknagow Community Centre 
Attendees: Ricky Sheehan, Fiona ONeill, Dick Egan, Kathleen Holden, 

Jim  White, Eugene OMeara, Denis 

Morrissey                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 

Topic Responsibility 

First 3 draws of the 400 Club took place  
- 400 names were achieved through the outstanding work 

of Jim White and Eugene O’Meara with a range of 

members young and old. 

- Next years 400 club will be discussed at the January 
meeting 

- It was brilliant to see that older promoters increased 

their membership. 

- A suggestion was made that a special promoters draw 

only take place in December €50 x 3 
- This was proposed by Eugene and seconded by Denis 

Morrissey 

 

Condolences were given to Kevin Keating and his family with 

genuine sympathy from all involved in the Community Council 

 

Dick Egan opened the meeting 
 

 

Minutes 
Minutes from the last meeting were proposed by Jim White 
and seconded by Denis Morrissey 

 

 

Matters arising & Correspondence 
There were no matters arising 

 

 

Finances: 
- No financial update was available but a better picture of 

finances will be presented at the next meeting. 

- The loan has now been drawn down 
- The Mull Magazine costs must be paid up front for this 

year’s edition.  This will have an impact on finances. 

 
 

 

Jim/Denis 

Kitchen Equipment 

 
- Second hand equipment has become available from a 

fully stock professional catering kitchen 

- This was proposed by Dick Egan and asked if it is the 

right time to consider making the purchase. 

 

 
 

 

 

Eugene/Dick 



- The cost is €600 

- This was proposed by Kathleen Holden and seconded by 

Denis Morrissey 

- This will be a new year 2023 project. 

Community Centre Upkeep 
 

Painting 

- Eugene O'Meara pulled the decision to start based on the 

funding available with the need to pay the Mull Mag costs up 
front. 

- It was confirmed that work on the Painting of the building 

should start regardless of Mull Mag costs 
 

Playgroup 

- Meter readings 

7250 – 43439 

8111 – 59480.7 

2589 – 90916.79 

These will be sent to the playgroup for their reference. 
 
Barrier 

- This is work in progress 
 

Stonewall 

- Start to complete this over the winter 
- This was agreed at the last meeting 
- Materials will be bought by the CC 

- Labour will be free of charge 

 
 

 

 

Eugene 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Fiona 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Dick 

Mullinahone Magazine 
- The cost has increased since last year up to €4000 

- Paper and binding are gone up by €600 

- Half the cost is needed up front 
- The patronage list is available from last year 

- There is a possible online option for people abroad to 

purchase the .pdf 
- 15th October is the deadline for articles to 

mullmag21@gmail.com 

- Dick will manage the patronage 

- Eugene noted that this year he couldn’t commit to the 
patronage piece 

 
 

 

 
Dick/Eugene 

Senior Citizens Christmas Party 

- Music can be free 

- Original senior citizens had an annual Christmas event 
- This is badly missed by the community 

- Breda Brennan and Michelle Maher were originally 

behind Senior Citizens.  This must be included in the 

arrangements. 
- 4th December was decided 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Fiona/Eugene 

mailto:mullmag21@gmail.com


- Eugene and Fiona to plan 

AOB 

- Split the Pot promotion needs new faces to promote it. 
- A new license is needed for Community draws 

- Laurie Grace is the solicitor to be contacts 
- €750 is the approximate cost. 

 

The Men’s Shed has an event Friday night - all are welcome 

14/10/22 
 

- The accountant is running behind on time to delivery the 

financial report for the AGM.  This will be followed up. 
- November will be the AGM but need the accounts from 

the accountant first before a date can be set. 

 

 
Fiona 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Jim/Denis 

Next meeting will be 26th October  

  

 

 

 


